Providence Court Townhome Association

Annual Meeting

May 3, 2007

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.

Introduction of Board of Directors, and welcome to association members in attendance

Present: See attendance list, 12 members in attendance, and 27 proxies were sent-Quorum met

Meeting notices were sent to all association members 10-15 days prior to the meeting, as stated in the By-Laws.  Anyone who didn’t receive a notice is asked to contact Robert Small, Property Manager at 804-282-7451.

President’s Report

Reviewed budget by line items-

· 3-4 homes are delinquent on their association dues- this is better than most associations
· Ground contractor want a 3% increase for cost of inflation, price of gas also a factor
· Ground improvement category still has money 

· Trash-minor increase, roughly 25 cents per person

· Electricity will increase due to light installation on sides of end units for security purposes

· Exterior repairs, on budget

· Management fee, no increase this coming fiscal year

· Painting-on budget

· Painting company did not give adequate notice before painting was started

· 8100 requests that the paint company return to paint the front door

· 8106 requests that the paint company return to paint the back door

· Units in the 8100 block were painted this year

· Units in the 8000 block will be painted next fiscal year

· Administration, on budget

· Bad debits, only $44.00

· Insurance, will increase, we don’t have worker’s comp and should because it covers volunteer boards

· Postage, on budget

· Printing/Copying, on budget

· Taxed & Fees, on budget

Reserve Study

· This has been discussed for the past 3 year, the law mandating all associations have a reserve study was passed in 2002 and required a study be done every 5 years.  It is now year 5 and our study is being done, but it is not complete.  The study will tell us what long-term capital needs are such as parking lots, roofs, siding, signs, lightening, fencing, etc.  This is a planning tool for Boards.

We have an e-mail address it is pctha@hotmail.com, please send an e-mail with your name and address to be included in mailings.  Trish urges association members to provide their e-mail addresses as it is easier to send communications and save the association money.  We also have a website www.pctha.tripod.com we will post meeting notices, news, and other updates there. 

A full audit will need to be completed in two more years.  The audit we have currently reviews the tax returns, ensures that our checks are not commingled with other associations, review the associations bank account

The reserve budget was $8426.35 however most of that has been used this year for fences, and roof repairs, so there is nothing to move into the reserve study account.

The board sent over 50 judicial hearing letters this year, a lot of time was spent on the getting rid of the rat infestation, walk through of the property are still being done.  Trash cans are still being left outside of the fence days before and after trash pickup and lids are not on many of the trash cans; this keeps the rat population in our neighborhood. It is requested that all association members do their part by brining trash cans inside and having lids on the cans.

Call for Board Members

· Duties include meeting every two months, the 3rd Thursday

· Attending judicial hearings

· Making budget decisions

· Nominees – Tracey Geeter, Trish Fitz, Delores Roberts, Bill Cadman, and Cathleen Davis.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the above as 2007-2008 Board of Directors.

Comments from those in attendance

· Charlie Hunley expressed to those in attendance that having units kept new or better than new condition increase property value for everyone.  He and his partner have recently rehabbed and sold one unit and are in the process of doing the same to another.  Anyone interested in viewing the unit 7916 is welcome to stop by when they are there.

· Jubilant Gardens Nursery is willing to help with the landscaping for $50.00 this is for planning not the cost of the plants and installation.

Unfinished business

· A question was raised about the how the decision was made to install fences on all end units.  The Board chose to put up the fences to keep others from walking through those yards.  The owner’s can’t get grass to grow, or do plantings as other used it as a convenient walkway instead of using the sidewalks and this was the solution.

· There was discussion that the Board is elected by the association membership and charged with making decision that effect the association.  The meetings are open to all and members are encouraged to attend.  Some in attendance said they weren’t aware of the meetings, but signs are posted on the mailboxes but sometimes people take them down.  Only one meeting wasn’t posted on the mailboxes by accident, but the notice was on the website.

· Many expressed concern that there wasn’t adequate notice for the painting to be done and also asked how the colors were chosen.  The instructions to the painters are to match the color already on the home.  If an owner wants to change the color they must complete a form and submit to the president.  Colors that are already in the neighborhood are approved to be used, other colors must be approved and the paint purchased by the owner.

· A question was raised about what the lights on the end units will look like.  Their purpose is for safety, as many people park on the streets and party because at night it is very dark out in the neighborhood.  So the lights will illuminate a large area.

 New business

· IRS ruling 70-604 states if we have excess money in the budge we will be allowed to roll it over into the reserve account, if not we can be taxed on the money.  Motion was made and seconded to roll any excess money in the budget into the reserve study account at the end of the fiscal year.

· Next meeting will be on Thursday May 24, 2007 at 6:00 p.m. at the Providence Methodist Church.

Motion made and seconded to adjourn.

